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PĀNUI 
www.colvillejunction.co.nz 

Newsletter for the Northern Coromandel 

Wild weather affected many people and locations around the 

Coromandel Peninsula. There is plenty of work to be done to 

ensure roads can open safely and we are endlessly grateful to 

the roading teams working on this immense project.  

Work in progress on Port Jackson Road on Friday 17 February 2023. 

Photo from the TCDC website. 
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Guidelines for contributions 
Send us your community news, notices, 
events, advertisements, job openings, 
stories, jokes, tips, and artwork. They 
may not always be used, and they may 
also be edited for clarity and space. 
Please send in Word or Open Office (not 
PDFs), or post/drop contributions into CJ. 

For an electronic colour copy email: 
panui@colvillejunction.co.nz with 
‘subscription’ in the subject line.  For a 
mail copy: email/phone us.  
Subscription cost for mailed copies is 
$25.00 per annum.  

Kia ora folks,  
The last few weeks have brought 

great challenges and changes for all. I 
sincerely hope everyone is well, and  

finding joy where it can be found.   
Believe it or not, we are approaching 
the Autumn Equinox on our seasonal 
calendar on the 21st-23rd of March. 

The autumn festival mood in many 
cultures was traditionally captured 

by a harvest feast, a story by the light 
of the first fire, and lantern walks 

at dusk. Wishing you magic at 
this treasured time,  

Brooke, Pānui Editor 

 
Phone: 07 8666 920 

Email: info@colvillejunction.co.nz 
2311 Colville Road, RD4,  

Coromandel 3584 
www.colvillejunction.co.nz 

Hours:  
Tues, Wed, Fri 10am - 3pm 

Closed for lunch 12.30 - 1pm 
Closed Mon & Thurs 

Manager - Larisa Webb 
manager@colvillejunction.co.nz 

021 258 8037 
Manager’s Assistant  

 Anne Mountjoy 
assistant@colvillejunction.co.nz 

Financial Administrator  
Nicole McCauley 

finance@colvillejunction.co.nz 
Colville Harbour Care Nursery 

Sassy Acorn 
nursery@colvillejunction.co.nz 

028 436 0193 
Youth Group 

Danielle Van Resseghem  
& Nathan McCauley 

colvilleyouthgroup@gmail.com 
Pānui Editor  

Brooke Dennehy Lakin 
panui@colvillejunction.co.nz 

Youth Community Development 
Coordinator - Maria Dove 

youth@colvillejunction.co.nz 
Moehau ki te Moana Coordinator  
& CJ Grant Writer - Cassidy Connor     

cass@colvillejunction.co.nz 
Moehau ki te Moana Coordinator  

Vanessa Edelsten 
vanessa@colvillejunction.co.nz 

Colville Tiny Library 
Librarian—Tony Wasley 

Pānui notice 
 If you’d like to be part of the reminder list 

for all contributions, then email us at  
panui@colvillejunction.co.nz 

Last day for contributions  
for April issue is:  

Tuesday 21st of March 2023 

Contact Information 

mailto:panui@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:cssccoordinator@colville.org.nz
mailto:panui@colville.org.nz
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Kia ora readers, 

 Just a wee note that the Colville  

Junction website has been updated. 

Change your bookmark to  

colvillejunction.co.nz and have a look 

at the new page about our wonderful 

community in the press : https://

www.colvillejunction.co.nz/press.html 

10am - 2pm  

Saturday 4th March 

Wharf Road,  

Colville 

There is lots to do at the nursery, so if 

you have some spare time we would 

love to see you at the Working Bee. 

     Separating and re-potting carex, 

transplanting seedlings, 

washing bags, weeding… 

there’s something for everyone. 

     Tea, coffee, and lunch provided. 

Bring a good sunhat, and a love for 

plants! 

For more information email Sassy 

at nursery@colvillejunction.co.nz 

  Colville Harbour Care 
Nursery Working Bee  

Kia ora, we have a vacancy at Colville 

Junction for a cleaner for two hours a 

week. For more information please 

contact Anne at 

assistant@colvillejunction.co.nz 

or phone 07 8666 920. 

CLEANER 
VACANCY 
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With our little community being more and more isolated by 
the weather and the toll it has taken on our roads, why not 
take this opportunity to get to know each other better? 
Youth Group this term would like to come visit your 
community. 
      Beginning this Sunday 5 March we will be celebrating 
Children’s Day at Otautu Beach, please come along, we will kick off at 3pm. Food 
will be provided but any contributions are welcome as well! 
      The following Sundays we will be visiting other widely known communities 
within the region. Such as Moehau and Tuateawa. 
      Parents are welcome to join, and if you live in these areas all ideas and 
contributions are welcome to be incorporated into our program. 
       If you are interested, or would like more information please 
email:  Colvilleyouthgroup@gmail.com   
           Youth Group is offered free to all Colville Youth aged 6+                 - Danielle 
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Wow…a HUGE thank you to our  

community for their support! It’s 

been a difficult 8 weeks for us, but 

we’re pulling through. We do have 

quite a lot of unsold summer stock, so 

we're planning an ‘excess stock ‘ sale 

in March, keep an eye on our  

Facebook page and on the shop  

notice board for details!     

        To help us keep prices down we 

have a new plan for purchase and 

delivery of goods. More will be 

bought at Pak ‘n Save, as prices there 

are the best for most grocery items, 

and delivered to us by a team of  

committed supporters of the store 

who will be asked to pick up ‘click and 

collect’ items on days they’re in 

Thames anyway. They’ll receive from 

us a contribution to their fuel costs.  

This could be you! If you tell us you’re 

going to be in Thames on Day ’X’, we 

can place an order to be ready for 

you.  Please let 

the counter staff 

know you’re keen 

to help, and we’ll 

get your name on 

our list.   

      A reminder about organic fruit and 

vegetables orders - please add your 

name to  our email list sent out each 

weekend, and email your order back to 

Ella by Sunday evening. Your order 

should be in by Tuesday.   

colvillegeneralstore@gmail.com 

Colville Store News 

A QUIZ FOR 

THE KIDS 
1. What are the names of the  

seven dwarves? 

2. What are the three primary  

colours? 

3. What are the 13th and 14th 

letters of the alphabet? 

4. Which famous magical book 

character has “a thin face,  

knobbly knees, black hair and 

bright-green eyes,”? 

5. In which city would we find the 

characters of Hans, Kristoff, Ana, 

Sven? (And of course, Elsa) 

 

Bonus Question: What is so  

special about these characters names 

when listed in this particular order? 

(Answer pg19) 
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EXCITING DANCE NIGHT in  

 COLVILLE HALL 

 24 TH  MARCH 8PM 

A dynamic duo called GENRE FLUID from  

Nelson are on a NZ wide album release 

tour and will play for one night only,  

supported by KERRY XX straight from NZ 

Burning Man Festival. 

See the poster to the right for  

more details.  

      This night will be fundraising for the  

KIDZONE behind the café which provides 

a safe and enjoyable area for our little 

ones for events. Food will be available to 

purchase all evening will all takings  

going towards the KIDZONE.  

     We will need donations of food to sell -  

cakes, sandwiches, etc. Please let us know 

if you can donate something or help  

selling food. (Contact Steve: 021711489). 

Coffee, tea and hot chocolate will be  

available also.  

     It’s an all ages gig - kids 16 and under 

get free entry and it will be another LAE 

(low alcohol event) so no boxes or bottles 

of spirits allowed in hall, thanks. This will 

be a great dancing night with very  

entertaining music, look forward to seeing 

you there.    -  Event Organised by Steve C 

Kia ora Community, 

We are hoping to get together a 

surf group for the kids of Colville 

school. Free lessons maybe one or 

two nights a week/weekend.  

If anyone has any old (ideally foam) 

surfboards they would be happy to 

donate or lend for the kids to use 

that would be awesome! Can be 

drooped at the school or contact 

Jaclyn jac.hunt@gmail.com  

Thanks! 

 
"Never doubt that a small group 

of thoughtful, committed  

citizens can change the world.” 

Margaret Mead,  

American cultural  

anthropologist 

and author  
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   Our children are 
so at home by the 
sea, this familiar 
environment 
forming a strong 
link between 
home-life, pre-
school and many 
happy memories. 
He Kauri ki uta, 
he tohoraa ki tai. 

     Tenei wiki we enjoyed our first 
Coromandel ‘beach/bush kura’ 
adventure with our Kapanga – 
Harataunga tamariki. We started with a 
hikoi up to the great Kauri Grove, 
identifying native plants and watching 
the light bounce through the trees, then 
bounded back down the track to play by 
the sea. Nga 
mihi nui ki a 
koutou to 
the whanau 
who 
supported 
us on this 
beautiful 
day. 
Looking 
forward to 
our next 
adventure. 

         - Esther Powell, Head-teacher 

Colville Bay Pre-school 
2391 Colville road (behind Colville School) 

Phone: 022 645 3272 
Email: seniorteacher@colvillebaypreschool.co.nz 

Haere mai, welcome to  
Colville Bay Pre-school.  

We are open Tuesday - Friday 8.45am -
3pm, including term breaks. 

     You are welcome to pop in for a visit 
or call or email for more information 
and enrolments.  

20 free hours for 3 year olds + and WINZ 
subsidies available. 

    Our Mini-van service from  
Coromandel is on pause until the road is 
re-opened and improved! It has been a 
tricky time for a number of our families 
cut off by road closures after Cyclone 
Gabrielle. We are keeping in touch and 
hope we can all get back together soon! 

    Matua Brandon is back, sharing his 
knowledge and teaching us 
waiata and kapa haka on  
Thursdays at 10.30 with the chil-
dren. Parents are welcome to join us.  

    We have been enjoying the sunshine 
after the storm and grabbing our  
opportunities to explore our local  
environment with our taamariki both 
here in te Uumangawhaa, and also 
around Coromandel as we make some 
special excursions to connect with our 
families there.  

Ko te Uumangawhaa 
taku whare ako  
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Whānaungatanga  ~  Manaakitanga  ~  Ka hikitia 
Effort  ~  Service  ~  Manners 

Ā Mātou Kōrero, Our Story  
The recent extreme weather events 
have been an  important reminder to 
keep it simple and focus on what’s 
important. We know that all this change 
is going to impact our whānau, staff and 
students. We would like to acknowledge 
the focus and effort of all students when 
they have been able to attend school.  

      In 2023 we have made some adjustments to the timetable to ensure that we 
are planning for wellbeing so that it becomes part of who we are and what we do. 
This includes a 10 minute wellbeing time at the start of the day (8.50-9.00am) and 
after lunch (1.00-1.10pm). All staff and students continue to enjoy sharing kai 
together at lunchtime each day (12.20-12.30pm) as part of the Ka ora Ka ako 
programme. Four afternoons a week our students learn together in whānau 
groups (2.10-2.50pm) to build collaborative learning relationships across the 
school.  
       For the past couple of weeks we have been building huts inspired by The Tree 
Hut by Wiremu Grace. This has given the students the opportunity to explore and 
understand why we celebrate Waitangi Day. To understand how and why we 
honour our commitment to Te Tiriti o Waitangi, in part we’ve been drawing from 
resources on aotearoahistories.education.govt.nz and instructionalseries.tki.org.nz 

Te Reo Māori: 
      He kupu Māori mō te 
kīhini, te māra, me te tēpu. 
Here are some Māori 
words we are going to be 
using in the kitchen, the 
garden, and at the table in 
Colville School. 

- Susie Sumner, Principal 

Kupu Māori                 Kupu Pākehā 

In the Kitchen 

He wā pai ki te tunu kai    It’s a great time of the  

                                    year  to be cooking 

In the Garden 

He wā pai ke te                        It’s a great time                               

               mahi māra                    of the year to be  

                                         gardening 

At the Table 

Me karakia tatou            We should say grace 

https://instructionalseries.tki.org.nz/Instructional-Series/School-Journal-Story-Library/Te-Tiriti-o-Waitangi
https://instructionalseries.tki.org.nz/Instructional-Series/School-Journal-Story-Library/Te-Tiriti-o-Waitangi
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COLVILLE COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE 
2299 Colville Rd, RD 4, Coromandel 3584 

Phone 07 8666618. Fax 07 8666619 Text number for the clinic is 4448 
Mon, Tues & Thurs 9am – 5pm/ Wed 10am - 5pm/ Fri 9am - 4pm 
For the after hours service, phone the clinic number 07 866-6618. 

The On Call person will be paged by the after hours service. 
Please remember - If it’s an emergency, dial 111  

      It’s been a stormy time through the 
February stormy weather but compared 
to some, we were fortunate. The clinic 
was however, greatly affected for over a 
week at the beginning of the month with 
no internet or landline services and then 
with Cyclone Gabrielle, we had a power 
outage for a few days and our  
telephones and internet services were 
not restored for 11 days.  
        As well as our emails, it also affected 
our ability to send or receive any  
electronic medical data (ACC, referrals, 
results, and all medical communications 
with the outside world). Our telephone 
system outage was exacerbated by the 
cell towers not working in the area. The  
biggest challenge of all was the  
engineers who could not get here  
because of the road closures and with 
staff being called to more severe parts of 
the North Island. Our staff adapted and 
found solutions to continue to work in 
the best way given the circumstances.  
       A huge thank you to all those who 
supported us over this time, your help 
was immeasurable, and also to our  
patients who were very understanding 
and adaptable at this extraordinary time. 
It has been a great push for us to re-visit 
our disaster recovery plan and speed up 
the plans already in the pipeline to  
address such events.  

      We say Goodbye to Helen Weaver 
who came for 1 week and stayed 1 
year. Helen came to us as an Extended 
Care Paramedic to work alongside Dr 
Kate. We have learnt from her skills 
and experience as she has ours. We 
wish Helen well with her service with 
St John. The laughter still echoes 
throughout the building. 
     We were fortunate to have a very 
experienced emergency medicine  
specialist come and locum for us for 2 
weeks. Dr Adrian Kerner, originally 
from the UK, has been based at 
Waitamata DHB, North Shore Hospital 
and Waitakere Emergency Depart-
ments, working as a specialist with  
direct responsibility for the immediate 
management of the Emergency  
Medicine patients.              
         Adrian has worked around the 
globe and has had experience working 
in remote communities in Tonga and 
Cambodia. Adrian has also been 
a College Tutor in Emergency  
Medicine and Honorary Senior  
Lecturer in Emergency Medicine at 
Leeds University Medical School. All 

the staff enjoyed and 
benefited from Adrian’s 
visit and the great news 
is, Adrian is keen to come 
back.      
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An important note about our telephones 
     When our clinic telephones are switched 
over to the out of hours service 
(Whakarongarau Aotearoa), we ask that 
you listen to the message. This service is 
used when we cannot take calls at the  
clinic and it provides a nurse and GP  
service. This is an excellent service and we 
encourage you to use it when appropriate 
for your needs.  
     We continue to train our new St John 
team at the clinic and we are grateful to St 
John for being able to partner with us in 
this first pilot in New Zealand. We  
understand that this is a huge change for 
our community but it does enable us to 
continue to provide an essential service to 
this remote location. We are committed to 
finding ways to continue to provide the 
best service we can to you in these  
challenging times. 
      It may seem a bit early to be thinking 
about it but we are already preparing for 
firewood season. We are keen to be ahead 
of the game this year rather than trying to 
play catch up or use our supplies  
sparingly. If you can help with supplying 
firewood, please get in touch. We would 
love to hear from you.  
Wishing you sunnier and drier days, 
Clinic Team 

Colville Community 
Health Clinic 
(07) 8666618 

Colville Post Office Hours 

Monday     - 10:00am to 2:00pm 

Wednesday  - 10:00am to 2:00pm 

Friday     - 10:00am to 3:00pm 

Got an interesting local story or  

something exciting to share with 

community? Send it our way! 

panui@colvillejunction.co.nz 

Interesting facts 
about birds 

 The largest breed 

of bird is the ostrich, while 

the smallest is the bee  

hummingbird. 

 There are around 10000 

different species of birds 

worldwide. 

 Birds have the ability to see 

the Earth’s magnetic field. 

This is known as magnetore-

ception and it relies on the 

presence of the blue wave-

length of light.  They use this 

unique ability to help them 

navigate the globe. 
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Sow Crates of the Sea and Spat  

Catching Farm application for Colville 

     The hearing date has been set for 

April 17th for the Pare Hauraki finfish 

industry application. On the 2nd of 

March comes the deadline for  

submissions for a totally separate  

resource consent with Waikato Regional 

Council. This one is for nearly 90  

hectares of public marine space for a 

spat catching business by Legal Shellfish 

Ltd which will light the seas 3km off 

Waiaro. In July 2019 there was no  

Biosecurity Management Plan according 

to Kathryn Schicker of Achieve  

Environmental Planning Ltd.  

Have your say by getting in your  

submission to WRC now:  

RCsubmissions@waikatoregion.govt.nz    

- Reihana Robinson, UCLA Spokesperson 

SPAT CATCHING FARM OFF COLVILLE  

Submissions close March 2nd for Legal Shellfish Ltd 

Resource Consent with Waikato Regional Council  

UPPER COROMANDEL LANDCARE  

ASSOCIATION CONSERVATION  

REPORT FEBRUARY 2023 

 

 

 

Firstly a huge thank you to  

everyone in Civil Defence and council, 

as well as locals for the phenomenal 

work undertaken as a response to 

these recent catastrophic weather 

events. Farmers up at the top are 

dealing with serious clean up. The local 

council meanwhile are responsible for  

preparing local infrastructure such as 

roading, rubbish collection, libraries 

and swimming pools.    

Future of Local Government draft 

     By the time you read this brief  

report, the deadline for submissions to 

the Future of Local Government draft 

will have passed (February 28th). Sadly, 

very few locals have had a chance to 

read this 261 page “provocation” as 

the authors refer to it. Our already 

overly burdened TCDC, currently  

knee-deep in serious infrastructure 

challenges thanks to the recent cyclone 

and other weather crises, will be faced 

with additional expensive tasks (more 

appropriately to be accomplished by 

central government) leaving ratepayers 

with the new bills . 

mailto:RCsubmissions@waikatoregion.govt.nz
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Kia ora tātou,  

      At the Health Trust 

our thoughts are with  

everyone affected by 

Cyclone Gabrielle, here in our own community and everywhere it had an impact.  

      The Health Centre (Clinic), like the rest of the community, lost power, phone, 

and internet, making it extremely difficult for more than a week to offer health 

care to the community. Changes are now underway to prevent this happening 

again, with an upgrade to an internet provider and phones independent of the  

traditional phone lines. This doesn’t solve the whole problem though, as in a  

power outage a generator will be necessary for the clinic to continue operating 

this system. Generators are expensive and difficult for our small clinic to afford. So 

in our role of supporting the provision of health services we are asking if someone 

out there could donate either the money to buy a good generator or in  

consultation with us, buy and donate one that meets our needs. Phone  

07 866 6618, or email Emily at colvilletrustmanager@gmail.com if you can help.   

       We would also like to remind everyone that we have some wonderful health 

practitioners who visit the Health Centre to offer their services to the community.  

Please contact them directly for an appointment.  Details below. 

 

 

Acupuncture: Daniel Judd, 022 070 5081 

Homeopathy: Dianne Hayes, 022 672 7938 

Mirimiri, Romiromi & Whare Tangata Ora: Ikēna Tai Manawa,  

022 387 8568 

Shiatsu & Reflexology: Lassara Hall, 027 375 7190 

Contact Care – Flinchlock Release: Lisa Gruythuysen, 027 403 8026 

Massage: Briar Van Dort, 022 402 9681 
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I have been reflecting on how wonderful our small  

community is. There was such a great vibe in Colville 

post-cyclone Gabrielle, with everyone coming out to 

meet and greet each other and check in on their friends and family elsewhere  

using the internet that Lena so kindly set up at the Hall. With the roads so  

damaged we will likely have less visitors and so this is the time to come together 

and support all the local businesses and enjoy what we have right in our backyard, 

we have so much!  

      All human beings are fundamentally the same in looking for lasting happiness 

and meaning in life, but we will not find these things in the external world alone. 

According to Buddha’s teachings we need to understand the nature of our mind 

and how it functions in order to achieve our deep human aspirations. We are so 

lucky to have a place like the Mahamudra centre as a colourful piece in the mosaic 

of the Colville community - a place that offers refuge from the stresses of daily life 

and a space to learn about our own mind and how to become truly happy.  

        There is always a place to come and be - in the Gompa (meditation hall) or in 

the grounds for a picnic, they really are stunning! We have morning meditations 

Monday-Friday at 8:15am, and we will keep this meditation schedule until Easter. 

We also have regular retreats running and we offer a discount to locals who want 

to join. The kettle is always hot for a cuppa too! 

        These are the courses and retreats coming up that can help you tune into the 

nature of your mind, or just take a bit of time out.                              - Beth Pearsall 

2-5 March – Summer Glow retreat with Wild Stillness Retreats 

10-13 March – Medicine Buddha retreat with Venerable Tony 

17-19 March – Vajrasattva retreat with Venerable Tony 

24-26 March – Breath as Medicine retreat with Hedwig Bakker 

6-10 April – Easter Retreat with Geshe Wangchen 

                    Morning meditation Monday – Friday 8:15-8:45am All welcome!!! 

                                                 You can see more about all these retreats and more         

                                          on our website www.mahamudra.org.nz 

Mahamudra Centre Update 
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Kia ora tatou! Our hearts go out to everyone affected down country by Cyclone 
Gabrielle. What a harrowing experience it was seeing the trees bend and hearing 
the wind howl. If you want to help support the birds after such an event, setting up 
a backyard feeding station with a nectar feeder is one thing you can do. Kākā, 
korimako (bellbird), tauhou (silvereye), and tūī are all native bird species that love 
drinking nectar from a feeder. To make a sugar solution, dissolve half a cup of sugar 
to four cups of water and leave it in a shallow dish. The more colourful the feeding 
station is, the more likely it will be to attract birds. 
 
          
 The MEG team were devastated to hear of 
the recent passing of Terry Whitehouse – a 
stalwart champion of conservation in the 
Northern Coromandel. Terry made thousands 
of rat and stoat traps in his time with us as a 
volunteer, and was popular with school  
children, teaching them how to make their 
own rat traps. Terry was also instrumental in 
setting up the children’s forest near  
Waikawau Bay, spending over 15 years on 
annual planting missions with the Colville 
School. He was actively involved in the pāteke 
and North Island robin releases that occurred 
in the Moehau region, and he helped many to 
do backyard trapping of possums or replant 
native trees. He was always a practical, cheer-
ful, sparkling personality, a person who would 
help anyone at any time. We miss him  
dearly. His legacy is large - the trapping work 
will go on thanks to his generous gift of time 
and expertise. 

Greatly missed MEG volunteer  

Terry Whitehouse 

Farewell to Terry Whitehouse 
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Show your aroha for our local store and shop here 

today! Thank you Colville Store and the Co-op for 

all that you do!  

Ph 07 866 6805 

colvillegeneralstore@gmail.com 

Mon to Sat 8:30pm to 5pm 

Sun 10am to 4pm 

 
       With good rodent and mustelid control already in place in our 450 ha Port 
Charles MEGa Pest Attack project, work is now underway to reduce possum  
numbers. With support from Lotteries and WRC we have been able to secure  
funding to install a trap network of possum traps to reduce numbers within the 
project area. Monitoring over the last year shows the highest density of possums is 
in the new southern area, so we are focusing our trapping efforts here initially with 
a network of AT 220 self-resetting traps around the boundary and into the core of 
the area. Ongoing monitoring of both the catch from each trap and wax tag 
monitoring of possum bite marks will be used to determine how we change the 
trapping network. With a baseline wax tag monitoring index of 62% possum bite 
marks in the worst area, we’ll be looking forward to seeing the difference over 
time. An initial 75 traps have been purchased and delivered and are being installed 
now. From the first night the traps are proving to be effective with catches already  
occurring! 
 
Lastly, local bird rescuer Annemieke Kregting from Kuaotunu Bird Rescue is set to 
retire at the end of March after 15 years of working 7 days a week in rehabilitating 
injured or sick birds. We want to say a huge thank you to Annemieke for her  
dedication, incredible heart, and for everything she has done for our bird life. We 
look forward to having Annemieke come and present as part of our Winter Lecture 
Series. This will be a great opportunity to learn from her extensive experience.   
Ngā mihi nui!  Follow us on Facebook @moehauenvironmentgroup, contact us at 
info@meg.org.nz or make a donation by visiting our website www.meg.org.nz   
                                                                                                                   - Genevieve Morley                                                                                          

MEGa Pest Attack gets Possum Control 

Thank you to Annemieke Kregting  
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Announcements, 
 Events, &  
Opportunities 

Weekly on Fridays from 8am-1pm 

 in the space opposite  

Hike & Bike, Coromandel Town.    

A perfect place to support local quality 

goods with hand-made crafts, home-

grown and made food, physical and  

spiritual health products, plants for your 

garden, tarot readings and massage  

available onsite, and authentic music and 

crafting activities in the children’s space 

run by Brooke. 

Coromandel Homegrown Market 

EXCITING DANCE 

NIGHT IN  

 COLVILLE HALL 

 24 TH   

MARCH 8PM 

 

 

 

 

(See page 6 for more details) 

A bit of light humour...… 

What’s big and grey, and  sang 

both jazz and popular songs?  

Elephants Gerald.  

How many psychiatrists does 

it take to change a light bulb?  

Only one, but she has to wait 

for the lightbulb to be ready to 

change.  

What does a snail say when 

riding on the back of a turtle?  

Wheeee! 
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Condolences to the 

family and friends 

of Johannes (John) 

Warmenhoven 

who passed away  

23 Feb 2023. 

Answer for bonus question from 

page 5: The characters names  

sound out the name of the  

author of The Ice Queen which  

was the story that inspired the  

popular musical  

film Frozen. 

Hans, Kristoff, Ana, Sven:  

 Hans Christian Andersen  

 

10am - 2pm  

Saturday 4th 

March 

Wharf Road, Colville 

      

Tea, coffee, and  lunch  

provided. Bring a good sunhat, 

and a love for plants! 

(See pg3 for more details) 

  CHC Nursery  
Working Bee  
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David Wright 
Wright Contracting Services 

General & Heavy Engineering including: 

- Welding 
- Machining/ Fabrication 
- Hydraulics 
- Machinery Repair/ Maintenance 
No job too big or small! 

Onsite or at my Colville workshop 
Phone: 021 100 2767  Email: dewwrightnz@gmail.com 

Northern Coro Rubbish  
collection for March 

Tues 7 

 

Tues 14 

 

 Tues 21 

 

Tues 28 

Coro Refuse &  

Recycling Centre 

Goldmine Shop  

Wednesday & Friday 9.30am - 3pm  
Saturday & Sunday 9.30am - 4pm 

525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel 
07 866 7616 

Handling rubbish, including recyclable items, 
illegally dumped at the gates of our Refuse 
Transfer Station (RTS) outside of hours incurs a 
cost for all our district ratepayers that 
contributes to driving up the annual rates bill. 

Qualified arborist offering large and small tree 
maintenance and care, tree removal, topping, 

crowning, and pruning. 

Also available for seaweed/stone collection 
 and delivery, general landscaping, and a large  

range of jobs, big and small. Feel free to inquire.   

To arrange a free quote for a job  
within the Colville/Coromandel area: 

Message or call Liam: 022 522 53 24 
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Christina Wu 

BHSc—Acupuncture & Chinese Medicine.  
ACC registered acupuncturist. Taichi teacher. 

Colville Community Health Centre on Mondays by appointment only 
165 Mannion Road, Wyuna Bay Clinic on Mondays, Wednesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays 

14 Coghill Street, Whitianga on Tuesdays 
 

Phone: 021 1134 768          Email: christinawu121@gmail.com 
www.corocommunityacupuncture.co.nz 

  Looking for a Midwife? 
I’m an experienced midwife who loves living in the beautiful northern Coromandel. I 
provide community primary midwifery care and cover the upper and western side of 
the peninsula from Port Jackson to Manaia, including Colville & Coromandel Town. 

 Sheryl Wright 

 Moehau Midwives 

 Phone 022 500 1310 

 moehau.midwives@gmail.com 

 www.birth.net.nz  

 

 

Word Processing, Scanning, CVs, Assignments, Manuals, Letters,  

Mail Merges, Tender & Contract Preparation 

 Call Maureen on: 021 900 938 
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Interior & Exterior House Painting 

Rot & Gib Repair 

Water Blasting or Soft Wash 

Deck Repairs & Staining  

And much more…  

Free Quotes 
Contact David Porter Ph: 027 224 8925  

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz 

Before 

After 

David’s Handyman & House Painting Services 

Accommodation open 7 days  

Café & Bar is open from 10am to 5pm, Wednesday to Sunday  

*Closed Mondays & Tuesdays* 

Restaurant open with bookings only 

1299 Port Charles Road, 

Coromandel  
07 866 6614 

Info@kiwiretreat.co.nz        
www.kiwiretreat.com 

This successful small business, supplying 
high quality hand tools, is for sale. Can 

be run from anywhere with storage.  
Jo & Bryan 

For more details please 
contact: 

shop@gardentools.nz  
Ph 021 739 398 

www.gardentools.nz 

mailto:shop@gardentools.nz
http://www.gardentools.nz
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In the month of March we hope to be open most days.  

If you are thinking of coming in, best phone or text 
first in case we are having a day away. 
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111 Fire ambulance, police emergencies needing immediate assistance 
105 Police for reporting incidents not requiring immediate response 
0800 CRIMESTOPPERS for reporting crime (anonymous) 
0800 611116 for medical advice or information 24/7 
0800 044 334 National Sexual Harm Helpline (Text 4334) 
0508 326 459 Sexual Harm - Child/Tamariki at risk 
0508 828 865 Suicide Crisis Helpline 
0800 543 354 Lifeline (Whatever the issue, here to listen) 
0800 111 757  Depression Helpline: free text 4202 
0800 688 5463  Outline (all-ages rainbow mental health organisation support line) 
0800 376 633  Youthline (free counselling services for young people) 
0800 764 766 National Poison Centre 
07 8666618 Colville Community Health Centre 
07 8666 815  Colville School 
07 8666805 Colville General Store 
07 8668 319 Colville Bay Pre-school 
07 866 8702 Coro pharmacy M - F 8.30am - 5pm; Sat 9am - 1pm 

IMPORTANT NUMBERS 

Regular events   
  
Tuesdays Yoga with Kate @ Colville Hall 10am.   
Tuesdays On the Mat (Judo) for Children & Youth @ Colville School 3pm
Wednesdays - 
Wednesdays 

Thursdays Enliven - 
Fridays 

Fridays 

Fridays 

Sundays  - 
  
 
Thurs 2nd 

2nd-4th 

Sat 4th 

Sat 4th 

Sun 5th 

10th-13th 

17th-19th 

Fri 24th 

24th-26th 

March 

ALCOHOLIC DRUG HELPLINE: Free & Confidential 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787797 
Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured, please phone 021 314 467 

                  WHAT’S ON IN NORTHERN COROMANDEL? 


